Report of Induction Program

The Induction program for newly admitted B.Sc. students, was held in the
Department on 25 November 2022. The purpose of the Induction program is to make
the newly joined students feel comfortable and adjust to the customs and practices of
the college. The Head of the Department, Dr. J.P. Jaiswal, welcomed students to the
Department and shared with the students the achievement of the department. He also
told students to connect with each other and with teachers so that they can share any
difficulty they might be facing and seek help. Chief Proctor Prof. V.S. Rathore made
the students aware of the protocols to be followed on campus, and discussed stress
management techniques and disposal of bad habits. Assistant DSW, Dr. M.K. Gupta
explained to the students about various schemes going on for the welfare of the students.
He also elaborates on the examination process, CGPA, grading system, and evaluation
schemes. Training and Placement Officer Shri Premnath Kamlesh told the students
about future opportunities. NSS Coordinator Dr. Dileep Jha has shared various NSS
activities including blood donation camps, plantation drives, and creating an awareness
among people to be human towards our fellow citizens and environment etc. Prof. A.S.
Ranadive, Dean of the School of Studies of Mathematical and Computational Science
told the students to explore their academic interests and activities, reducing competition,
making them work for excellence, promoting bonding within them, building relations
between teachers and students, giving a broader view of life and building of character.
He also discussed National Education Policy (NEP-2020).

The program was anchored by Academic Coordinator Dr. B.B. Chaturvedi. The
faculty members and research scholars of the department were also present in the
program.










